

December 10, 1992

Mr. Larry Seto Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 80 Swan Way, Room 200 Oakland, California 94520

Re: Former Shell Service Station 2724 Castro Valley Boulevard at Lake Chabot Road Castro Valley, California

Dear Mr. Seto:

This letter is to inform you that soils excavation planned at the referenced station has been postponed until the week of December 14, 1992. The former station building has been demolished, however present weather and soil conditions are not conducive to completion of the soils excavation.

925537. 111.21.27

The proposed downgradient groundwater monitoring well (OMW-9) discussed in PACIFIC's letter dated October 7, 1992 is scheduled for installation in January, pending receipt of the appropriate permits. The well will be installed adjacent to the median on Castro Valley Boulevard (Figure 1).

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely,

Pacific Environmental Group, Inc.

Andrew Willerton

Senior Staff Geologist

Attachment - Proposed Groundwater Monitoring Well Location Map

cc: Mr. Paul Hayes, Shell Oil Company

Mr. Larry Turner, Shell Oil Company Mr. David Swope, Shell Oil Company

